INSIGHT i BLIND

1401 NE 4th Ave., Fort Lauderdale, FL 33304
954-522-5057 WWW.INSIGHTFORTHEBLIND.ORG

“Volunteers recording books and magazines for the blind and visually impaired - Since 19751"

April 14, 2015

Mr. Lee R. Feldman, City Manager
Fort Lauderdale City Hall

100 N. Andrews Avenue

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

Re: Naming 1 block of NE 14" Street running west from NE 4" Avenue/Flying L Avenue
“Mansur Place” revised from our December 5, 2014 letter to the City of Fort Lauderdale.

Dear Mr. Feldman:

The Board of Directors of Insight for the Blind would like to begin the process to name a one
block section of NE 14" Street between NE 3™ Avenue and NE 4" Avenue for the founder of
Insight, Ted and Caroline Mansuir.

Insight for the Blind would pay, in advance, for all the costs associated with this request.

Mrs. Mansur passed away in September of 2013. | have enclosed a recent Insight Newsletter
with additional background on Mrs. Mansur and our agency which was founded in 1975.
Naturally, Insight would pay any costs associated with this request.

There are no businesses or homes fronting on this block. In fact no properties front on 14™
Street from NE 4™ Avenue all the way to Andrews. Regarding the block in question, the
property adjacent to 14™ Street on the south side is owned by All Year Cooling and Heating.
Their President, Mr. Thomas Smith, Jr. fully supports this request as his business fronts on NE
4™ Avenue/Flying L Drive. The property on the north side of the aforementioned block has
been owned by Insight for the Blind for the past 30 years.

l was informed by staff at the City Department of Transportation and Mobility that such a request
was to begin with a letter to you the Fort Lauderdale City Manager. Please let me know what
additional information you require. | appreciate your time and consideration of this request.

Matthew’Corey
President/CEO

CAM #15-0513
e e Exhibit 2- -





